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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 12th December  2005

H – I (4 c)

Minutes of meeting of the Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee

held on the 14th September 2005

in the Community Conference Room
                                                      Attendance

Members



Officials
Cllr M Daly



P Smith, Director of Services

Cllr J Daly



M Coleman, Senior Executive Officer

Cllr R Dowds



C Boylan, Senior Parks Superintendent

Cllr D Keating

Cllr F McCarthy

Cllr J Neville

Cllr K Warren

Cllr A White

J Coghlan

C Johnston

A Shields

An Cathaoirleach Cllr. M. Daly presided.

1. Minutes of meeting of 11th May 2005 – Agreed.


2. Matters Arising – no matters arising.
3. County Play Policy – Update report noted.  
It was noted that consultations with various Departments of the Council.  on the development of a Play Policy were still ongoing through the internal Working Group. 

Members raised the following matters in relation to a Play Policy which were discussed;

· Insurance and maintenance of playgrounds

· Health & Safety matters

· Funding for RAPID areas

· Funding in the Council Budget

· Play Policy vision for a number of years ahead

· Appointment of members of the SPC to the Working Group

     
Following further discussions it was agreed that An Cathaoirleach, Cllr.    

                   M. Daly would represent the Committee on the Working Group and that a    

                   Meeting of the Group would be arranged as soon as possible with a view    
to making early progress on the finalisation of a Play Policy.  

4. Parks Bye-Laws – Proposed Revisions – Update

A further draft of the revised Parks Bye-Laws was presented to the Committee.  M. Coleman and C. Boylan gave details of the main changes since the previous meeting.  It was noted that the revised draft Bye-Laws provide for the imposition of a ‘Fixed Payment Notice’ requiring the payment of an ‘on the spot’ fine of €125 for contravention of the Bye-Laws, as opposed to the commission of an offence provision which was more cumbersome to administer.  Following discussion the Committee agreed that the draft Bye-Laws should now be submitted to the Law Agent for examination and then to proceed to the public consultation process.


5. New Works – Progress Report

A progress report on the main infrastructure projects which come within the Committee’s remit was presented and noted.


6. Strategy to prevent vandalism to trees

A report on this matter which was prepared by C. Boylan, Senior Parks Superintendent was circulated to the members.  The members raised a number of issues to which C. Boylan responded.  

It was agreed to list the 2005/06 Aboricultural Programme on the agenda for the next meeting of the Committee.


7. Any Other Business

· Water Leisure Strategy – it was agreed to list this item on the agenda for the next meeting of the Committee


· Advertisement campaign to discourage Bonfires – recommended to be undertaken. Timing of junk collections also referred to.
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